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The 11% Education Program in New York for Tohoku Residents

Nobuo Sakamoto, MD, PhD
Assistant Professor
Center for Medical Education and Career Development,

Department of Cardiology, Fukushima Medical University

We participated in the Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program, which was
conducted from December 9% to 17", 2017, in New York City. This program has been
conducted in cooperation with the Japanese Medical Society of America (JMSA)
since the Great East Japan Earthquake in 2011. This is the 11™ time that the
program was held, and the 7" time that Fukushima Prefecture sent residents. As
attending doctors, Dr. Koji Otani and I from Fukushima Medical University, Dr.
Michiaki Abe and Dr. Yutaka Kagaya from Tohoku University Hospital, Dr. Shuko
Takahashi from Iwate Prefectural Takata Hospital, and Dr. Sho Fujiwara from Iwate
Prefectural Chubu Hospital, accompanied a total of 11 resident doctors, from the
aforementioned three prefectures, to NY as part of the program.

Three residents from Fukushima prefecture participated in this program: Dr. Reo
Ohtsuka from Aizu Chuo Hospital, Dr. Yasuyuki Fuseda from Ohta Nishinouchi
Hospital, and Dr. Atsushi Arino from Southern Tohoku General Hospital. Dr. Ohtsuka,
who had an interest in transplantation therapy, received training in the Columbia
University Hospital, under Dr. Tomoaki Kato. Dr. Fuseda wanted training at The
Children’ s Hospital of Philadelphia, under Dr. Akira Nishisaki because he had already
decided to be a pediatrician. Dr. Arino, who had hoped to study American homecare,
received residency training in Sports Medicine at Chelsea, under Dr. Aran
Degenhardt, Midtown OB/GYN, under Dr. Yuzuru Anzai and Manhattan Wellness
Medical Care, under Dr Tomonori Nakagama. All three residents were highly
motivated and actively participated in their training.

This was the first time that [ participated in this program. Unfortunately, we were
shocked by the attempted terrorist attack that occurred near Times Square on
morning of Monday December 11th. However, thanks to the cooperation of JMSA
memberss, we were unaffected by the attack, and were able to continue our training.

Six years have already passed since the Great Earthquake; however, | sometimes
feel that reconstruction from the disaster still has a long way to go. I hope that the
young doctors who received invaluable training on this course will go on be excellent
doctors and educators.

Finally, I am sincerely thankful to all of the people of JMSA who have worked
tirelessly to enable this opportunity, and I sincerely wish for the continuation of this

productive program.



